GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MAY NEWSLETTER 1981

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association wishes to extend its warmest congratulations to Councillor Gwilym Roberts on his recent election as Clwyd County Councillor. We have been indebted to him in the past for all his work as a Delyn Councillor and therefore were more than delighted to learn of his success.

At the annual general meeting Officers elected were:

Mr. William Grove (President), Mr. Ken Biggin (Vice-President), Mrs. Olive Sweetman (Chairman), Mr. Paul Robertson (Vice-Chairman), Mr. Graham Davies (Secretary), Mrs. Margaret Lee (Minutes Secretary), Miss Barbara Davies (Press Officer)

The Committee wishes to thank Mr. Blair McDowell, the retiring Vice-President, for his work and interest during his term of office. This was especially valuable when the village was locked in combat with the Welsh Office over its original refusal to let us have a Pelican Crossing included in the Trunk road development plans.

The next two Bingo Sessions have been arranged for Monday 18th May and Tuesday 23rd June, both at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre.

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

At the annual general meeting of the Show Committee, Officers elected were Mrs. Olive Sweetman (Chairman), Mrs. Margaret Lee (Secretary), Mr. Syd Northall (Treasurer).

Attractions at the Shew on Saturday July 18th will include Horse Shew and Gymkhana, Exemption Deg Show, Fancy Dress competitions for children, stalls, sideshews, etc. The Mayor and Mayoress of Delyn will be visiting us to judge competitions and present prizes.

The next meeting is on Monday June 8th at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre. Organisations willing to help with a stall or sideshow are asked to send a representative to the meeting - or let us know by phone if they intend to participate. We would be grateful for your co-operation. Phone numbers are as follows:

Olive Sweetman - Mold 3681, Margaret Lee - Mold 4078, Syd Northall - Buckley 542047

PLAYGROUP

The following Coffee Evenings have been arranged:

Thesday 2nd June - Mrs. S. Elsley, 3 Ger-y-Llan, Gwernymynydd, will have a Coffee Evening during which Det. Sgt. Ablett will give a talk on Crime Prevention

Tuesday 16th June - Mrs. L. Houston will have a Coffee Evening at her home - 22 Tan-Bryn, Llanbedr D.C.

GUIDES

Arrangements are well in hand to commence Guides in the village in September. The Coffee Morning held on Tuesday 14th April was very successful - we made £51. My sincere thanks to all who supported us - especially the Mothers who organised the morning and to the gentleman who donated £5.

M. Atkins, Guider.

VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

The A.G.M. was held on Tuesday 14th April and the committee is as follows:

Chairman - Mr. W. Grove
Vice Chairman - Mrs. M. Atkins
Treasurer - Mr. K. Sweetman
Secretary - Mrs. S. Elsley
Booking Secretary - Mrs. L. Hughes
Press Officer - Mrs. O. Sweetman

All organisations using the Centre reported that they had had a very successful year - the main problem being the heating in the Centre which will be looked into this summer. Again, everyone has helped to keep the Centre in good condition and has helped with fund raising. The Christmas Fayre was the most successful to date. The Centre is available for booking - outside the village organisations may book the Centre (details from Mrs. L. Hughes, Mold 55721) and children's parties, which are still very popular, may be booked 2 p.m. - 6 p.m. for £2, again through Mrs. L. Hughes.

The Table Tennis club has unfortunately disbanded and if anyone feels they would like to re-start it, please contact the Secretary, Mrs. Elsley, Mold 4221.

DATES TO REMEMBER

and the second second second

Monday 18th May - Bingo, 7.30 p.m. Village Centre
Tuesday 2nd June - Coffee Evening, Mrs. S. Elsley, 3 Ger-y-Llan.

Monday 8th June - Gwernymynydd Show Committee Meeting,

7.30 p.m. Village Centre

Tuesday 16th June - Coffee Evening, Mrs. L. Houston,

22 Tan-Bryn, Llanbedr D.C.

Tuesday 23rd June - Bingo, 7.30 p.m. Village Centre

AND

Don't forget the Senior Citizens good quality second-hand clothes sale on Saturday, 6th June at 2.30 p.m. in the Village Centre.